Kanosh Town Corporation held the regular council meeting on Wednesday, January 10, 2024, in the town office at 7:00 p.m.  

Members present:
Mayor Scott McDonald, Council members:  Neil Shumway, Josh Whitaker, David Whitaker, Dan Degraffenried, Kanosh Town Clerk Cindy Turner, and Kanosh Town Treasurer DeniAnn Whitaker.
 
Others:   Jim Weaver, Heidi McDonald, CERT Captain Geri Minton, Town Employee Lorin Shumway, Jim Kooy. Matthew Bell, Ken Harmon, 
Councilmember Josh Whitaker led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Councilmember Dan DeGraffenried offered the opening ceremonies through an invocation.  
Mayor Scott McDonald made the following Councilmember assignments:
	Councilmember Neil Shumway:  Electrical Department
	Councilmember Josh Whitaker:  Parks and Cemetery
	Councilmember Dan DeGraffenried:  Roads
	Councilmember David Whitaker:  Water Department
With Deniann Whitaker to continue to serve as Kanosh Town Treasurer and Cindy Turner to continue to serve as Kanosh Town Clerk.

Minutes of the December 2023 meeting were read and approved as amended through a motion by Councilmember Neil Shumway, Councilmember Josh Whitaker  provided a second to the motion, and all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	Dan DeGraffenried	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	David Whitaker	Aye
	Josh Whitaker		Aye

Warrants for January 2024 were read, discussed, and approved to be paid through a motion by Councilmember Dan DeGraffenried, Council member David Whitaker seconded the motion, and all Council members voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	Dan DeGraffenried	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	David Whitaker	Aye
	Josh Whitaker		Aye

CERT:  
CERT Captain Geri Minton reported the CERT team's involvement in a special 3-hour training on 1/11/24 for  Autism. Multiple agencies were involved ie fire departments, jeep posse, deputies, etc.  Usually, this is a 6-hour class and it was compacted into a very informative 3-hour class.  

CERT has a meeting in February and March where they will prepare for the mini-conference. The mini-conference is scheduled to take place in March.



Fire Dept:
Fire Chief Lorin Shumway reported the department responded to a call Sunday night, over by Meadow, it turned out to be a controlled burn.  By way of a heads-up, the County Warden asks that the individual responsible for the burn receive a citation for not calling in.  It was a pretty big fire with a large response to it, and it turned out to be nothing.  Note to everyone:  If you are going to burn call the Sheriffs office, it is a two-minute phone call, then if anyone calls in the fire dispatch will be aware of it and the volunteers will not need to respond.

Plans for a fireman dinner is scheduled for the twentieth, and invitations were sent via email.

Chief  Shumway provided an update on our water truck, it is still in need of repair, it could be the alternator, bearings, or even a belt, regardless use of our water truck has ceased.  Fortunately, Mr. Nuel Chlarson allowed Kanosh to use their water truck enabling continued water hauling to the well site.  

Planning and Zoning:   
Planning and Zoning Committee member Geri Minton reported that no meeting was held this month.
Well Project:  
Sunrise Engineering Ben Coray provided Council members on the well project, the well drillers reached a depth of 670 feet, which is good.  The depth was not without trouble, well drilling comes with challenges to be expected.  They started out using mud rotary methods, which drilled well into the upper material keeping the hole free from gravel and boulders but when they ran into that fractured zone they lost all of the mud (which would be like flushing a toilet).  So they were unable to hold mud in the hole and keep it from circulating.  They switched to an air rotary method where they used 3 giant compressors that produced upwards of 3400 cubic feet per minute to push air down the drill rods and push everything back up to the top, allowing the advance from 600 down to 670.  Unfortunately at 670' the bit broke off of the end of the rod, they tried to recover it but could not get it.  We did not get to the contracted depth of 700 feet, however, when air was pushed down the hold at 600 down to 670 they were producing significant amounts of water.     The drillers have hired a company to come and do an electronic log, they will probe down the hole and take different measurements on the sides of the borehole that can tell us different things and what they are finding is that the water baring zones starting about 450 feet extending down to the bottom of the hole.  It looks like there are some good-producing layers.  

Mr. Coray provided each council member with the following drawing of the well design.  The drawing shows where the screen section will be installed which will start at 420 feet deep and run down to the bottom of the well.  With a blank section at about 520 feet, where they will likely install the pump.

  


Following Mr. Coray's presentation all council members are comfortable with the depths proposed.  

Review Electrical Rates and Reset Surcharge Rates based on review:
Following a review of our electrical rates, Councilmember Shumway recommends no change in the current surcharge rate this month.

Dixie Power line purchase:  
Council members engaged in a discussion of the options involved in the sale of the line.  Council members don't want to have any bad feelings with Dixie Power, however, since the sale of this asset would not greatly benefit the Town, Council members agreed for the time being, to hold on to the asset.

Cross Connection Control:  Lorin Shumway: 
Town Employee Lorin Shumway is now a certified Backflow Tester or Program Administrator, Significant changes have been made to the Cross Connection Control and Cross Connection Control Certification rules. These changes went into effect January 1, 2019. Water systems and those interested in cross-connection certifications should familiarize themselves with these changes.

R309-305 Cross Connection Control and Backflow Prevention Certification. R309-305-1 Purpose. The purpose of this rule is to: (1) adopt standards for the training, examination, and certification of persons engaged in (a) administration of cross-connection control programs for public water systems; (b) repair and testing of backflow prevention assemblies at public water systems; and (c) instruction or examination monitoring for backflow assembly tester certification. (2) establish certification fee requirements; and (3) establish the Cross Connection Control Commission and its responsibilities.

To obtain a Program Administrator Certificate, a person shall: (i) complete a certification course of at least 18 hours, including examination time, approved by the Cross Connection Control Commission; (ii) pass a written examination accepted by the Cross Connection Control Commission by correctly answering 70% or more of the questions; (iii) submit a complete application to the Director; and (iv) pay the required fee. (b) A Program Administrator Certificate issued by the Director is valid for one year from the date of issuance. (c) A Program Administrator Certificate may be renewed annually by meeting the renewal requirements.

Program Administrator Certificate Restrictions. A person with a valid Program Administrator Certificate may not perform the following specifically regarding a backflow prevention assembly: (a) test, maintain, or repair the assembly to legally document the operational status of the assembly, or (b) perform a test for record demonstrating compliance of the assembly with required standards



Elements of a program:  
* ABC's (the essentials) 
Authority

* Responsibilities
	The water purveyor (supplier) is held responsible for compliance with the provisions of the 	Safe Drinking Water Act, including a warranty that water quality provided by his operation is in conformance with the EPA standards at the source, and is delivered to the customer without the quality being compromised as a result of its delivery through the distribution system.
* Policies

· authority Statement
· federal regulations 1974safe Drinking Water Act
· State regulations
· Local Ordinances/Codes:  The woman who tested Mr. Shumway stated she would provide him with copies of model Ordinances to serve as a guide to help us devise an ordinance we could use. 
· backflow preventers
*	approved listed
-By whom
*	Responsibility of Water Supplier	

· Certified Testers and specialists
· Defensible and detailed records
· Education and training

Rules & Codes
· R309-105-12
· Cross Connection Control requirements for public water systems
· R309-305
· Cross Connection and Backflow Prevention Certification programs. Cross Connection Control Commission
· Utah Code 19-4-112 – Precautions for Nonpotable Water Systems
· Precautions for non-potable water systems

UAMPS discussion: 
Off-ramp costs to Kanosh from the Carbon Free Power Project (modular nuclear power) that is not going forward.  Most of the research and planning costs were being funded by the Department of Energy,  but there were some costs that UAMPS was not able to cover.  Our share of this cost about $13,500.00.  We can use our marginal fund to pay this billing.
Councilmember Josh Whitaker motioned that we pay our share of  the CFPP project cost by using our marginal fund overage, Councilmember  David Whitaker provided a second to the motion, and all council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	Dan DeGraffenried	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	David Whitaker	Aye

Departments:
Roads:  Nothing to report at this time
Water:  we are about 79% of our average water with the last storm
Electric:  Nothing additional to report at this time.
Park & Cemetery:  Nothing to report at this time.

Public comments:
Jim Weaver: When will be getting our power bills? 
Response:  With the town employee responsibilities at the well project, Plowing snow,   power outage, our other town employee being out sick, and besides the regular responsibilities of the Town employee, meter readings will be late this month.

Utility Delinquency Review:
Council members reviewed the monthly delinquency list. It was determined, again, to handle those accounts in arrears according to established Town policy. 

CCI Project: Fransen Engineering has filed for an extension and they are  NRCS will be releasing the funds soon since the funding extension has been completed.   


There being no further business to come before the board, the meeting adjourned.



Scott McDonald					Cindy Turner,
Kanosh Town Mayor                                         	Kanosh Town Clerk
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